
MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING 
JUNE 19, 2018 

 
Chairman Kiley called the meeting to order at 6 PM in the Selectmen’s office with Mr. 
Petraitis and Mr. Tripp also present. 
 
Highway Superintendent Jason Benoit joined the meeting to discuss his employment 
contract that expires on June 30th. (Attachment #1) Mr. Benoit stated that the money 
and the comp time are “not working” for him.  In addition, he would like a three-year 
contract.  Mr. Kiley noted that Mr. Benoit is being paid less than the other 
superintendents.  It was agreed that Mr. Benoit’s salary would increase $5,000 in each 
of the three years of the contract.  In addition, Mr. Benoit will have until November 1st of 
each year to use up his accrued comp time, instead of the current June 30th.  Leslie will 
make the changes on the contract and send it to Mr. Benoit for review. 
 
After discussing some highway issues on St. Clare Avenue, Stoddard Place, the Adams 
Block and Tucker Road Mr. Benoit left the meeting at 6:50 PM. 
 
Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Tripp seconded, motions to approve the following transfers 
(Attachment #2): 
 $400 from Town Clerk Elections Salary to Town Clerk Elections Expense 
 $900 from Police Salary to Police Overtime 
 $690 from Police Shift Differential to Police Overtime 
 $1,000 from Police Part-time salary to Police Overtime 
 $4,320 from Street Lighting to Landfill Repairs  
 
There being no further business, at 7:25 PM Mr. Petraitis moved, and Mr. Tripp 
seconded, a motion to adjourn.  So voted. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Leslie Scott Burton 
Administrative Assistant  


